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COG BioEmergency Planners Subcommittee 
MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

January 4, 2007

Members and Guests Present:   John Clizbe (Alexandria HD);  David Wilder, Clark Beil (Virginia DOH); Josephine Peters (Arlington County); Steve Church (Fairfax County); Kathy Wood (Montgomery County); Mike Staley (CDC); Beverly Pritchett (DC DOH); Terry Sapp (MD DHMH); Alexa Hassar (Prince William County); Nicole Maier, Sean O’Donnell (COG)
I. Welcome and Introductions
Kathy Wood, Chair, welcomed the group and called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.  Introductions by the committee members followed.

II. Announcements; Document Sharing; Upcoming Events

Public Health was involved in the inauguration events in Maryland, using it as sort of an exercise. The final after-action report of lessons learned will be presented at HHS today. This event allowed public health to work on issues regarding ICS forms, checklists, and job action sheets. They used CDC special events pack (medical packs). Things went very smoothly; there was only one patient incident (allergy to latex). Beverly set up a distribution list of Federal, VA, MD, internal DC DOH and external DC DOH people and sent out situation reports. Please contact Beverly if you would like to be added to the list. There remains a gap in inter-state support by health departments due to licensure disparities and lack of MOUs, especially in supporting First Aid stations for large events. 

Sean provided an update on the ESF 8 Training Center, and requested support for the upcoming February 9th ESF 8 Core Curriculum Forum Training Seminar in order to get full representation from ESF8 partners. There will be an independent walk-through of poster presentations from 8:30-10:00, and from 10:00-4:00 there will be presentations from the contractors and discussion regarding the development of an emergency preparedness core curriculum. The ultimate purpose of this forum is to obtain feedback from the rest of the members of ESF 8 regarding these training materials. 

III. UASI Equipment & Supply Grant Updates

SAA has requested a spend-down menu and updates. We have found extra savings on sign printing (~$16/sign). Signs and 800 MHz radios are good options for remaining funds. Steve asked each jurisdiction to review packing lists and items as they arrive, circle what they’ve received, sign and date the list and fax into Fairfax to begin the reimbursement process. Fairfax technically owns all the PPE and distribution equipment purchased through UASI, and will work with the other local jurisdictions to document the property transfer that occurred. 
IV. Q & I Work Group Report; Chair discussion

Josephine shared the recommended direction for this committee that was discussed on the November conference call (notes from the call were distributed at the meeting). The Q&I group may change its name to represent the wider goals of community containment. A summary document will be developed outlining all the accomplishments from the past year, as well as recommendations for future action items. Once the document has been developed, it will be presented to HOC. 
V. Using GIS to Plan Locations of Distribution Sites

John shared a project using GIS programming to plan locations of distribution sites. The maps plotted the areas from possible sites to find the coverage of <1 mile walking distance, and plotted the best locations to minimize the longest walking distance. The results identified 17 sites, but not necessarily all schools (walking accessibility optimized services). The project also looked at “landmark quality”, or the degree to which potential site are publicly recognizable. They ranked 42 potential sites, some of which included: schools, DMV, rec centers, animal shelters, synagogues, and supermarkets. Another idea was to create a reverse 911 message that targets each household with specific directions to which site they should go to. John will share the contact information of the GIS team. Possible presentation targets for this project include: NACCHO conference in February; ASTHO/NACCHO in July; HOC; EPC; CAO; and PSPC. 
VI. NCR Radio Cache Deployment Procedures
One requirement for radio usage includes a national credentialing, but this may be only for the limited management personnel. The group agrees that a radio exercise using a number of distribution sites would best demonstrate intra and inter-jurisdictional communications. It was agreed that the radio experts should help design such a plan rather than public health doing it alone—this could be a potential priority task for the dispensing workgroup. 
VII. Other Work Group Tasking 

Mike reported that the FY08 budgeting has not been developed, but may be based on a flat funding algorithm. Mike pushed the requested form changes up the CDC chain. He recommended going ahead and making the modifications locally. The group agrees that the NCR state health department logos would be a suitable endorsement for the updated forms. 
VIII. Action Items and Next Meeting Agenda

Action items for the next BEPS meeting include:

· Re-examine task forces mentioned in the December minutes 
· Review and recommendations of RECP
The next BEPS meeting will be held on: 
February 1 (Thursday), 2007 from 9:30 a.m.—12:00 p.m.; COG Room 3
Future BEPS meetings are tentatively scheduled for 9:30 am the first Thursday of each month at COG. Actual meetings will be confirmed with an e-mailed meeting announcement to the BEPS-All distribution list.
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